
  

From: Tanya Connors 
To: Planning and Housing 
Subject: [External Sender] My comments for 2024.PH14.2 on July 11, 2024 Planning and Housing Committee 
Date: July 9, 2024 5:38:18 PM 

To the City Clerk: 

Please add my comments to the agenda for the July 11, 2024 Planning and Housing Committee meeting on item 
2024.PH14.2, Our Plan Toronto: Recommendations on Three Employment Area Conversion Requests - Decision 
Report - Approval 

I understand that my comments and the personal information in this email will form part of the public record and 
that my name will be listed as a correspondent on agendas and minutes of City Council or its committees. Also, I 
understand that agendas and minutes are posted online and my name may be indexed by search engines like Google. 

Comments: 

Dear Clerk, 

My comments are regarding the request to rezone 20 Rockcliffe Court. 
I believe the recommendation from city staff is not to rezone and I strongly support their position. I live less than 
1km from this site. 

This land is situated on a floodplain and should never been surplussed and sold to meatpackers. 

This land was recommended in an EA report by the TRCA to be used as part of a flood mitigation strategy. 
The city instead sold the land and  because it’s under an antiquated special policy it allowed  industrial use zoning to 
remain. 
This land should be expropriated and returned to the city and used as a large scale , modern flood mitigation / 
naturalization plan for the area. 

We see the money and incredible work being done at the Don River. 
Black Creek/Humber River water shed deserves the attention and respect that our neighbours to east have garnered. 

Thank you 

Sincerely 
Tanya Connors 
Black Creek Alliance 

Sent from my iPhone 
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